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Dear Friend, 

 

 I am retiring.  (Because the hardest part of writing a letter is often deciding 

how to begin I decided to use the clear, direct, and honest approach). Since 

2003 I have been privileged to be part of the impactful ministry of Rock 

Mountain Bible Camp; first as Director and now as the Executive Director.  It has 

been an amazing experience, enhanced by the wonderful team at Rock 

Mountain, those of you we were able to serve, parents who have entrusted their 

children to us as campers and staff, and those of you who have partnered with 

us in prayer, service, and financially. 

 

My wife Linda and I are looking forward to my retirement and the new season it 

brings.  We are eager to learn of the opportunities God will bring our way.  We 

anticipate remaining in the Binghamton area for the foreseeable future and 

expect to find ways to “serve God by serving people” as we have in our 40 plus 

years of vocational ministry. 

 

I’m delighted to announce that our ministries’ board of directors has 

unanimously chosen Mr. Frank Judson to become our next Executive Director.  

Frank comes from nearby Clarks Summit University where he served as Executive 

Director of Enrollment.  Frank’s been married to Lisa for 30 years and they have 

four children.  They will continue to reside in the Clarks Summit, PA area and 

Frank will use Rock Mountain as his center of operations.  Mr. Judson brings a 

heart for discipleship and extensive leadership experience in both Church and 

para-Church ministries.   

 

 

 

 



 

 

Frank’s onboarding began shortly after his acceptance of the role and continues; 

he will become our Executive Director in December and I will serve as senior 

advisor.  My full-time responsibilities end January 31
st
.  I'm looking forward to 

seeing how God will use Frank; to not only continue the vital work of Rock 

Mountain Bible Camp but to move this gospel work forward for even greater 

impact.  

 

One of the things I will soon be handing to Frank is the Rock Mountain 

checkbook.  I’m confident it will be full of checks and trust the account balance 

will be sufficient to allow their use.  As this year comes to an end and 2022 

begins I’m asking you to prayerfully consider a generous financial investment in 

the ministry of camp.  Checks made out to Rock Mountain Bible Camp may be 

sent to the address above.  Online gifts may be made at 

www.rockmountainbiblecamp.org/give/ 

 

Of course, my request for your help in filling the checkbook is not to make me 

feel good or for Frank’s first few months to be made easier, but to reach more 

children and young adults with the life giving gospel of Jesus Christ, as together 

we continue to “provide opportunities to experience truth, community, and 

change through Jesus Christ.” 

 

 

God’s best, 

 

 

Richie 

December 1, 2021 

 


